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Niigata College Students Meet PCC Students

Students from the Niigata College of Art & Design in Japan 
visited the campus of Palau Community College (PCC) on 
Monday, September 29, 2014.  The visit was an exchange be-
tween the students of Niigata College of Art & Design and 
the students of Palau Community College.  Accompanying the 
group was Kaipo Recheungel, a Surveillance and Evaluation 
Specialist for the Tobacco Use Control & Prevention Program 
of the Ministry of Health who generously served as translator 
for the day.

An introductory meeting between the two groups was held at 
PCC Conference Room.  PCC Dean of Students Sherman Dan-
iel and Niigata College of Art & Design President Kazuhito 
Kato were also present at the meeting.   Niigata, continued on page 3

Ngiwal Governor Visits PCC
On Tuesday, September 16, 2014 
Ngiwal State Governor Ellender Ngi-
rameketii visited the campus of Palau 
Community College (PCC).  Gover-
nor Ngirameketii was accompanied 
by  members of the Simaliual Wom-
en’s Organization, Lorenza Olkeriil 
and Rachel Lukas.  During their visit, 
the group met with PCC President Dr. 
Patrick U. Tellei to discuss about the 
progress of the agricultural develop-
ment work in Ngiwal State.  Governor 
Ngirameketii and the Simaliual Wom-
en’s Organization members also dis-
cussed with PCC President Tellei the 
possibility of integrating the agricul-
tural development with programs of 
the college.  The group also provided 
President Tellei with printed informa-
tion about the development.

(left to right): PCC President Dr. Patrick U. Tellei, 
Simaliual Women’s Organization member Lorenza 
Olkeriil, Simaliual Women’s Organization 
Secretary & Member Rachel Lukas, and Ngiwal 

State Governor Ellender Ngirameketii.

Niigata College of Art & Design students with their President Kazuhito Kato 
meeting with PCC students and PCC Dean of Students Sherman Daniel.

The Palau Community College (PCC) Board of 
Trustees, President, Faculty, Staff, and Students 

would like to wish the Republic of China a....

DOUBLE TENTH DAY!
A HAPPY 103RD NATIONAL
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Bethania High School Tours Library

On Tuesday, September 30, 2014 senior and sopho-
more students from Bethania High School toured 
the Tan Siu Lin Palau Community College (PCC) 
Library.  The senior students were Devina Ken, Ta-
tiana Edwin, Katiana Edwin, Tonia G. Torwan, She-
maiah August, Jelani Renguul, Errin Koshiba, Phyla 
Wasisang, Lorrin Luwan, Mallory Yelmar, Sarahlyn 
Moon, Meilin Chin, Faith Bobo, La-Year Ngemaes, 
Casslina Fagal, and Yingxuan Xie; and the sopho-
more students were Zoe Jonathan, Tyula Termasel, 
Abigail Manuel, Corliss Reichi, Hila Smau, Ju Ann 
Timarong, Ngetwai Ngiramengior, Ngeruker Wal-
ly, Blong Sandario, Jolina Robert, Daniela J. Lee, 
Anjelnita Garcia, and Imheryn Corsino.  Accom-
panying the students were Bethania High School 
teachers Miss Portia Bangonan, Miss Nenita Quita, 
and Miss Karyll Mulmisa.

During their tour, the Bethania High School students 
learned about the information services available at 
the library.  First, the students had the opportunity 
to apply for library cards.  Afterwards, an instruc-
tional presentation by the Tan Siu Lin PCC Library 
staff was given about the online catalog.  Acting Li-
brarian Pioria W. Asito taught the students how to 
access the online catalog and search the database 
for books, magazines, and other reading material.  
She also introduced the students to EBSCO Host, 
an online database that provides access to full-text 
references, e-books, and an array of historical digi-
tal archives that can provide useful sources for their 
school-related researches.  After the presentation, 
the students were given a Scavenger Hunt list that 
tested their understanding of the library services 
available at the Tan Siu Lin PCC Library.

Bethania High School students learning about accessing the online 
archives of books, journals, magazines, and other library materials.

Embassy of India in Manila Donation

India Ambassador L. D. Ralte (right) presenting the donation 
to PCC President Dr. Patrick U. Tellei (left).

On Thursday, October 02, 2014 the Embassy of 
India in Manila, Philippines donated $500 to the 
Palau Community College (PCC) Endowment 
Fund.  The donation was presented by Ambas-
sador Lalduhthlana (L. D.) Ralte and received 
by PCC President Dr. Patrick U. Tellei during 
the movie night that commemorated Mahatma 
Ghandi’s 145th Birth Anniversary. The college 
would like to thank Ambassador Ralte for the 
generous donation to its Endowment Fund!

145th Anniversary of Mahatma Gandhi

the book entitled “The Apprenticeship of a Mahat-
ma” by Dr. Fatima Meer who also wrote the screen-
play. “The Making of the Mahatma” followed the 
early years of Mohandas Karamchand Gandhi (also 
known as Mahatma Ghandi) while he lived in South 
Africa.  It was during his twenty-one years in South 
Africa that Gandhi developed his political and ethi-
cal views.  While in South Africa, Gandhi witnessed 
many acts of discrimination against people of color 
the Indians’ struggle for civil rights.  His experi-
ences with the Indians of South Africa also helped 
him understand India in terms of culture, religion, 
and community.

On October 02, 2014 Palau 
Community College (PCC) 
hosted a movie night in com-
memoration of the 145th birth 
anniversary of India’s most 
prominent leader, Mahatma 
Gandhi.  The movie titled 
“The Making of the Mahat-
ma” was directed by Shyam 
Benegal.  It was based on the 



BITS AND PIECES...
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Mesekiu’s News welcomes stories/
articles/announcements from students, 
faculty, and staff.  Submission deadline 
is Tuesday at 4:30 p.m. in hard and/or 
electronic copies to dilubch@gmail.com 
or tchuziet@gmail.com.

Articles from MOC/PCC Alumni are also 
welcomed.

Please call 488-2470/2471 (extensions 251, 
252, or 253) for more information.

Tan Siu Lin PCC Library

Available to Interested Readers:
Guideposts Magazine

“Guideposts Magazine is one of the 
magazines published by Guide-
posts, a non-profit organization of 
the Christian faith.  It features per-
sonal accounts about struggles and 
inspiration through faith.”

Hours of Operation
Monday to Friday
Saturday
Sunday

7:30AM - 7PM

9AM - 6PM

CLOSED

For more information, call:
488-3540.

October 23 (TH)
Last Day for All Withdrawals

October 27-29 (M-W)
Pre-Registration for Spring 2015

December 05 (F)
Last Day of Instruction

December 08-10 (M-W)
Final Examination Period

Academic Calendar: Fall 2014

News/Stories Wanted

Niigata continued from page 1

After introducing themselves, the PCC students led the guests on a 
tour around the college campus.

Students from Niigata College of Art & Design have visited the cam-
pus of Palau Community College on an annual basis.  The visits are 
meant to promote international exchanges between the college stu-
dents in order to develop cultural understanding and international re-
lationships.  The Niigata College of Art & Design is distinguished 
school of designer and artist training in Niigata City, Japan.  Included 
in its offered courses are programs for photography, digital design, 
graphic design, illustration, fine art, and jewelry design.  Niigata Col-
lege of Art & Design promotes the successes of its students by provid-
ing a foundation for professional development in a high-paced world.

Thanksgiving Endowment Fundraiser!

WEDNSEDAY, NOVEMBER 26, 2014

tel: 488-2470/2471 ext. 251, 252, or 253.
Contact the PCC Development Office for more information:

Support the Palau Community College

Tan Siu Lin PCC Library Receives Book Donation

Tan Siu Lin PCC Library Assistants Mary M. Banphis (left) and Miranda Ebas (right) with 
the donation of art books from the Arts Resources Transfer, Inc.

The Tan Siu Lin PCC Library recently received a donation of 200 
art books.  These books were donated by the Art Resources Trans-
fer, Inc. through their DUC Library Program.  The DUC Library 
Program provides free books to libraries in under-served communi-
ties to strengthen their art and culture collection.  Feel free to visit 
the Tan Siu Lin PCC library to check out the new art books!
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  showcases MOC & PCC 

alumni who are positive role models and 
contribute to the quality of life in their local 
communities.  
If you are that Alumna/Alumnus or know 
someone who is, please contact the PCC 
Development Office at telephone numbers 
488-2470/2471 (extensions 251, 252, or 253).  

We would like to feature you in future 
Mesekiu’s News  issues. 

Alumni Notes     
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To Support, Contact Us Today!

P.O. BOX 9  Koror, Palau  96940 

Phone: 488-2470/2471 (ext. 251/253)

e-mail: tellei@palau.edu

If you want to join the Bi-Weekly 
Allotment Program, contact us NOW!

Invest in the future 
of Our Students, Our College, and Our Nation

P C C  E n d o w m e n t  F u n d

Newest Contributor to the PCC Endowment Fund
Palau Community College would like to rec-
ognize its newest Endowment Fund contribu-
tor, Lbong R. Remoket.  Ms. Remoket works 
for the Western Caroline Trading Company 
(WCTC) as an Assistant Supervisor.  Thank 
you, Ms. Remoket, for your contribution to 
Palau’s only institute of higher learning!  Your 
donation will help sustain the future stability 
and programs of Palau Community College.

Vacancy Announcement
1)  Nursing Instructor
        (Academic Affairs Division)
        salary range: $16,010 - $28,280 per annum

(2)  Instructional Assistant, Construction Technology
        (Academic Affairs Division)
        salary range: $8,991 - $15,378 per annum

(3)  Small Engine Instructor
        (Academic Affairs Division)
        salary range: $16,010 - $28,280 per annum

(4)  Adjunct Instructors
        (Academic Affairs Division)
        salary range: determined by class credits, 	
	               educational level, and experience

For application forms and information, please contact 
Harline Haruo at PCC Human Resources Office at 
488-2470/2471, extension 227. 

E-mail hr@palau.edu or download forms at 
http://pcc.palau.edu

PCC is an Equal Opportunity Employer

Celebrating Birthdays

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!

Mason Ngiramolau
Sherman Daniel
Ligaya T. Sara
Madelsar Ngiraingas

October 14
October 15
October 16
October  16

A l u m n i  N o t e s
Lorraine Emul
(Class of 2008)
Associate of Science - Education: Early Childhood

“It is never too late and you are never too old to continue 
your education.”

Lorraine graduated in 2008 
with an AS Degree in Early 
Childhood Education.  She 
earned her Bachelor’s De-
gree in Education through 
the San Diego State Uni-
versity (SDSU) cohort in 
2011.  Currently, she works 
for the Palau Head Start as 
a Disability Coordinator.

Ltelatk H. Fritz began working at Palau 
Community College in 2012 as an In-
structor for the Tourism & Hospitality 
courses.  Instructor Fritz is an Alumna of 
PCC where she graduated in 2007 with 
an Associate of Applied Science Degree 
in Tourism & Hospitality: Food and Bev-
erage.  She also holds a Bachelor’s De-
gree in Business Administration from the 
University of Hawaii in Hilo.  Instructor 
Fritz has worked as a Teacher for Palau 
High School.

Ltelatk H. Fritz
Tourism & Hospitality Instructor

“Learning is always an ongoing process.  You 
learn at home, you learn at school, and you 
learn at work.  We are never too old to learn 
new things.”

FIND PCC ONLINE FOR MORE INFORMATION

http://pcc.palau.edu

Palau Community College - PCC


